
unrr~ tJPrflfVHlr~tt-o 
~~-v~ ~-f-tJLKltlC"U t;lftrlJ;~fl 

lft'Ol(~ "~ 

HOLY TRINITY ARMENIAN APOSTOLIC CHURCH OF GREATER BOSTON 
145 BRATTLE STREET • CAMBRIDGE. MASSACHUSETTS 02138 • TEL. 354-0632 

Dear Parishioners: 

REVEREND FATHER MAMPRE KOUZOUIAN 
(Pastor) 

October 10, 1980 

This year, our annual Anniversary Church Banquet being held on Sunday, 
October 26th, following the Divine Liturgy, heralds the beginning of our 
Stewardship Program. 
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We will all be invited to make our first Stewardship Pledge, for the 
support of Holy Trinity Church, at the Banquet. In order to assist you in 
making your pledge, we have enclosed information reviewing our Stewardship 
Program, your pledge card and special envelope. Please read the information 
carefully, discuss Stewardship with your family, and bring your pledge card 
with you on Sunday, October 26th. · 

A cordial invitation is extended to parishioners who are not able to 
attend the banquet to come to Shahe Hall, immediately following the Divine 
Liturgy, to submit their pledge. Pledge cards and envelopes wi ll be avail­
able and light refreshments will be served. If you have any questions about 
the program, a member of the committee will be happy to meet wi th you and 
give you any further information that you might request. Pari shioners who 
are not able to be with us on the 26th may mail their pledge in the enclosed 
envelope to the Stewardship Treasurer in care of our Church. 

It is our sincere hope and prayer that all of us will respond according to 
our ability, and by doing so, we will be doing our share to guarantee the con­
tinued growth of our Church and t he improvement of our Parish programs which 
are so vital to all of us . 

Cordially yours, 

Pastor and Parish Council 
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